
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 5th May 

Key Dates 

Monday 8th May 
Bank Holiday for King Charles III Coronation - school closed for all 

pupils 

Tuesday 9th May and 

Wednesday 10th May 
GCSE Final Art/Photography Exam - all day 

Tuesday 9th May HPV 1 Vaccinations (Yr 8) & HPV 2 Vaccinations (Yr 9) 

Wednesday 10th May Year 8 Social to Obstacle Course (3pm onwards) 

Thursday 11th May  
Year 7 Parents Consultation (periods 3-6 taught) - school finish-

es at 1:30pm for Years 7, 8 , 9 and 10.  Year 11 remain at school.  

Friday 12th May Year 10 History - walking tour of Cambridge 

http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/clubs
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/sports
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies


Cambourne Village College Chess Club! 

Chess is becoming popular once again with young people and we are keen to encour-

age this at Cambourne Village College.  

To this end we are looking to set up a chess club at school.  

We are asking for donations of chess sets you may have but 

don’t use, even ones missing a piece or two.  

If you have these and are happy to donate please can they be 

taken to the school Library or to Mrs Gale’s office downstairs in 

the Green wing. New chess sets are also very gratefully re-

ceived along with any books on chess or chess clocks. 

Thank you.  

LOCKERS: Please remember that you are able to pay your non refund-
able deposit for your child’s locker via ParentPay. 

If you have any problems doing this please email your child’s year team. 



We understand the challenges that parents and carers can often face when supporting 
their children with their mental health.   

Cambridgeshire County Council are offering these free online workshops for all par-
ents and carers to sign up to and join on various topics to do with child mental 
health.  Please click on the links on each topic to get through to the courses you are in-
terested in.   

If you have any further questions please contact Elisa Kenton-Howells at CAM-
Wellbeing@cambournevc.org 

https://nessieined.com/cambridgeshire-and-peterborough-parents
https://procfu.com/nespubbooking/eventDetail_home/2433441176
https://procfu.com/nespubbooking/eventDetail_home/2433481489
https://procfu.com/nespubbooking/eventDetail_home/2440056365
https://procfu.com/nespubbooking/eventDetail_home/2433489687
mailto:CAM-Wellbeing@cambournevc.org
mailto:CAM-Wellbeing@cambournevc.org


To all parents/carers of Year 11 students 

Please be advised that next week’s early school closure for Parent 
Consultations WILL NOT APPLY for our Year 11 cohort.  

On Thursday 11
th
 May, our Year 11 students will be lucky enough to re-

ceive a talk from Drew Dixon, a pioneer in the music industry who happened 
to be one of the key voices in the #metoo movement that brought issues such as coer-
cive control, sexual harassment and misogynistic behaviour in male-dominated indus-
tries to the forefront. In the talk, Drew will tell her story in a moving and captivating way 
and will hopefully encourage all of our students to consider their own behaviours and 
place in the world, teaching them that unacceptable behaviour is unacceptable behaviour 
as well as the importance of speaking up and taking a stand. 

Should you wish to learn more about Drew Dixon and her experiences within the music 
industry and the #metoo movement, there is a hard-hitting but utterly compelling docu-
mentary available on Amazon, titled ‘On the record’. 

Drew is experienced in speaking to groups of this age and her material is age appropri-
ate, however the conversation will include topics of trauma and sexual abuse spoken 
about in a mature, frank and honest way. We encourage you to watch her documentary if 
possible. This is a necessary conversation, however if anyone feels distressed or con-
cerned as a consequence there will be help and support on hand for students who need 
to access it. 

For our families living in West Cambourne - please note that there is now a shuttle bus to con-

nect the new development with the rest of the town, including a stop at  Cambourne VC. Please 

see the timetable below.  This is also published on the Cambourne Town Council Website here: 

West Cambourne Shuttle Bus - Cambourne Town Council  

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Record-Drew-Dixon/dp/B08BLD2QRB
https://cambournetowncouncil.gov.uk/2023/04/18/west-cambourne-shuttle-bus/


Barons’ Sporting Bursary 

The Barons' Sporting Bursary is awarded to any CamVC student who would like to join a commu-

nity sports club or to participate in a sporting festival or event but cannot afford the membership 

or associated costs.  

Its aim is to ensure that every student at CamVC can participate in sport, dance and physical ac-

tivity regardless of costs. Some examples of how the bursary can be used are: 

- Paying for a year's membership to a Sports Club, e.g. Cambourne Netball Club 

- Paying for transport costs for you to get into Cambridge to participate in a club 

- Paying for additional equipment that you require for your sport, eg a new hockey stick 

- Paying for the entry costs of an event like the Cambridge Schools Cross Country  

- Paying to attend a sports coaching or refereeing course such as a FA young officials course 

If your child  would like to apply for the bursary then please ask them to fill out the form here with 

as much information as possible about themselves and the sporting opportunity.  

Library Wellbeing Resources 

It is now possible to access our wellbeing resources that are 
available in the library and on ClickView.   

We have a large collection of fiction and non-fiction, as well as 
films and documentaries which can support with mental health 
and wellbeing.   

A link to the resources is available on the CATalogue here. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVUNVGIZKVclEvREuXwVmCw5UMTVMMEtWRzNaRExWR09NUktSOFFQUE5ZNy4u
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/EVoMMwZlAglPv4AmxoURkmsBNJCI47PD2P2UKsWWteWf6A?e=J2kqw6


POST 16 OPEN EVENTS 

Attendance at most of the events below are to be self-organised by par-

ents/pupils. We will share all information received on these events, but it is 

pupils’/ parents’ responsibility to register attendance with the individual sixth 

form/college and organise travel accordingly.  

If attending an open event that falls during school hours, a planned absence form will 

need to be completed, so that student absence can be authorised. Completed forms 

should be returned to the attendance officer at thecollege@cambournevc.org or handed 

into reception. Planned absence forms can be found at: https://www.cambournevc.org/

parent-carer-and-student-information/absence.php.  

Pupils are normally limited to attendance at a maximum of two college open day/ taster 

day events during school time.  

Summer Term 2023  

Institution Details 

Bishop Laney, Ely Taster Day, 11th July, all day 

https://www.elycollege.com/page/?

title=Sixth+Form&pid=10  

Cambridge Maths School 22nd June - Year 10 Eureka Day of enrichment and chal-

lenges for Year 10 students, intended to inspire young 

people to study maths, further maths and science A-

Levels. https://cms.tela.org.uk/  

CAST Open Evening: 5
th
 July, 5-8pm 

https://cast.education/ 

Cambridge Regional College Open evening(s): 

Cambridge campus: 27th April and 4th July, 4.30-7.30 pm 

Open event: 21st  June (cf. above); 7th July 

 

Huntingdon campus: 16
th 

May, 23rd May – insight morn-
ings 

  

Year 10 Taster Day: Wednesday 21st June at Cambridge 
Campus - Attendance via Cambourne Village College 
School trip – please see above for more information 

  

Details of all events can be found on the college web-
site:  https://www.camre.ac.uk/events/ 

Chesterton Sixth Form Open Day: 7th July, 9am-3pm 

https://csf.tela.org.uk/  

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence.php
https://www.elycollege.com/page/?title=Sixth+Form&pid=10
https://www.elycollege.com/page/?title=Sixth+Form&pid=10
https://cms.tela.org.uk/
https://cast.education/
https://www.camre.ac.uk/events/
https://csf.tela.org.uk/


Institution Details 

Hills Road Sixth Form Open Day(s) 

Saturday 8th July, 10-4pm 

Monday 10th July, 5-8pm 

https://www.hillsroad.ac.uk/  

Impington International College Open Day: 10th  July 

https://www.impingtoninternational.org.uk/ 

Long Road Sixth Form College Open Evening: 4th and 5th July, 5-9pm 

Booking required via the link on their website.  

College of West Anglia (Milton) Open Evening: Tuesday 25th April, 5-8pm 

Open Day 19th June 10am-2pm – register online. 

https://cwa.ac.uk/about/open-days 

The Oakes Sixth Form College Open Evening: 28th June, 6-8pm 

Taster Days: 9.45am-2pm, 4th and 5th July.  Interested stu-
dents should only attend one of those two days. 

https://oakescc.org/ 

Comberton Sixth Form Open Evening: 

21st June, 6-8.30pm provisionally – times TBC 

https://www.combertonsixthform.org/ 

Parkside Sixth Taster Day w/c 3rd July 

https://parksidesixth.education/events/ 

https://www.hillsroad.ac.uk/
https://www.impingtoninternational.org.uk/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/long-road-sixth-form-college-open-evenings-tickets-538791940197
https://cwa.ac.uk/news/events/event/118-open-evening-tuesday-25-april-2023-cambridge-campus
https://cwa.ac.uk/about/open-days
https://oakescc.org/
https://www.combertonsixthform.org/
https://parksidesixth.education/events/


Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

We are aware that in an ever changing world more and more young people are com-
municating, socialising and exploring the world using online platforms. Following the re-
turn from the Easter break, we are concerned about reports of young people sharing im-
ages or videos of a sexual nature on social media platforms or via text messages with 
peers.  

 

We regularly cover online safety in school within PSHE lessons, tutor times and assem-
blies and as part of our duty to safeguard pupils in school, we will follow up with pupils 
and parents where we are made aware that a situation of this nature may have occurred 
in order to support all the pupils involved.   

 

We explain to pupils that when you are under 18 it is against the law to take, send or re-
ceive nude or sexual images or videos of anyone under 18, including yourself. It is also 
against the law for anyone to save or share a nude or sexual image or video of you even 
if they are under 18 themselves. We reassure pupils that the law is there to protect 
young people and not to get anyone in trouble. 

 

We would ask you to support these conversations by speaking with pupils at home 
around anything they may have seen or been sent on their phones. We ask parents and 
carers to regularly check devices to ensure there is no upsetting or harmful content that 
could be circulated and to ensure that items that could contain harmful content are delet-
ed.  

 

More information can be found here to support with some of those conversation which 
we understand can be difficult, but which we know, will ensure we are working together 
to keep young people safe online and for them to feel confident knowing what action to 
take if something goes wrong.  

https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-safety/  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-is-child-abuse/types-of-abuse/online-abuse/  

 
Childline also operate a system called Report Remove which allows young people to re-
port sexual images or videos of themselves and get them removed from the internet. 

 
https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-safety/report
-remove/ 

 
If you have specific concerns or questions please contact the Safeguarding Team 
directly on: cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org  

IMPORTANT SAFEGUARDING MESSAGE:  

PLEASE READ 

https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-is-child-abuse/types-of-abuse/online-abuse/
https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-safety/report-remove/
https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-safety/report-remove/
mailto:cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org


TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming 

increasingly more central to the way we are providing and receiving 

work. Below are some resources to help you support your children 

with these services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams Assignments: 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-
WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short tutorial videos 

(if you prefer, your child can access the same videos through their 

school account here) 

COMBINED MINDS APP 
Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed 

for teenage mental health charity Stem4 by Clinical Psy-

chologists. The app aims to help families and friends support 

young people with their mental health. 

 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which fo-

cuses on the positive attributes of the person and builds on 

resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find 

ways to provide the right environment to help individuals they 

support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on certain 

needs such as anxiety and digital addiction as well as offer-

ing ways of accessing further help and useful suggestions of 

‘things you can do in the moment’ to help support the young 

person. 

 

More information can be found through the Combined Minds 

website at https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Please see below some links to helpful ideas and materials 

around keeping children safe online: 
 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/


Safeguarding 

 

 At Cambourne Village College we work 
hard to make sure that we build up posi-
tive relationships with the pupils in our 
care and we hope that we can support 
families in safeguarding your children.  

  

What is safeguarding?  

• Protecting children 

• Preventing harm to a child 

This includes a variety of different aspects. We are here to help your child make good 
choices but also support them if they make a mistake.  

We work with individual students, their families and external agencies.  

  

What do we do at CamVC to safeguard your child?  

• Staff are vigilant – staff are very good at noticing small changes and listening to the 
concerns of those in our care.  Tutors are well placed in this process, however all staff 
play an active role in this. 

• Designated Team – we have a specific team of people working each day to address 
concerns raised by staff, pupils, parents and external agencies.  This team works to 
make sure concerns are addressed and the appropriate support is advised 

• Pupil Voice - we encourage pupils to speak to us or raise their concerns via the 
‘Report a Concern’ button on their iPad 

  

How can we help you?  

If you have any concerns about your child or you would like any support, please contact 
us via cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org  

mailto:cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org


Students have access to a Teams channel of articles that school staff have chosen as 
being particularly interesting. 

If your child is looking for something to read, there is a continually-updated selection – 
they’ll fit nicely into the reading time each day, and offer something current to learn more 
about. 

Find it here: Recommended Articles 

 

The Royal Rabbits of London by Santa 

and Simon Montefiore 

Life is an adventure. Anything in the world is possible - by will and 

by luck, with a moist carrot, a wet nose and a slice of mad cour-

age! Shylo has always been the runt of the litter, the weakest and 

quietest of all of his family, his siblings spend their days making 

fun of him for not being like the rest of them. But when Shylo 

stumbles across a band of rats and overhears their evil plan to 

take a photo of the Queen in her nightie, it's up to this unlikely 

hero to travel to London and inform the Royal Rabbits of London 

about the diabolical plot! The Royal Rabbits of London have a 

proud history of protecting the royal family and now the secret 

society need to leap into action to stop the rats. But can a rabbit 

as feeble and shy as Shylo convince them that Queen is in dan-

ger? (Available from the School Library) 

 

 

The Hutchinson book of Kings and 
Queens by Tony Robinson 

Most people can real off the names of the kings and queens of 

England. Short or tall, young or old, kings or queens have always 

provided their subjects with a great deal to talk about. But how 

much do we really know about them? What were they really like? 

How did they live? What did they eat? Who loved children so 

much he had 28 in all? Whose father was both strangled and 

blown up? And who served 25,000 litres of beer at a Royal bash? 

For instance, who became king when he was nine months old? 

Who invented the handkerchief? In this fascinating and witty look 

at the kings and queens of England, Tony Robinson provides all 

the answers to these questions and many more.  (Available 

from the School Library)  

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fchannel%2F19%3Ae5e44fea62dc4322a8a4b8af130d4c97%40thread.tacv2%2FRecommended%2520Articles%3FgroupId%3D76853b8d-00fe-441c-86e3-8385f7d2a1b7%26tenantId%3D7eeaedd6-bf37-4015-8fe9-19fbc2c02d5


Instrumental & Singing Lessons 

In Cambourne we have nearly 200 pupils regularly doing Instrumental & Singing lessons in 
school! 

If you child would like to learn a musical instrument, or get singing lessons – then it isn’t too late 
to sign them up – and for most instruments they would be able to start almost straight away. 

We currently offer instrumental lessons for: 

• Flute, Clarinet, Saxophone, Violin, Trumpet, Trombone 

• Piano, Keyboard 

• Drums 

• Acoustic Guitar, Electric Guitar, Bass Guitar 

And singing lessons for all varieties of singer – including pop / classical / musical theatre! 

If you would like to find out more about how instrumental & singing lessons work, then visit the 
school website for more details: 

Instrument lessons - Cambourne Village College (cambournevc.org) 

And then fill in the online form here: 

Application form for instrument and singing lessons at Cambourne Village College (office.com) 

 
If you have any questions about instrumental & singing lessons, please contact Geoff Page (Head 
of Music – gpage@cambournevc.org 

Music Clubs 

There are lots of different clubs that your child can come attend if they want to develop their musi-
cal skills and get to know other musicians in the school! 

Clubs are free to attend, and the different groups often get opportunities to perform in school con-
certs, as well as opportunities outside of school. 

The following clubs are starting next week (in the Music Block): 

Band (Monday 3-4pm), all instrumentalists, all years 

Junior Singer (Tuesday lunchtime), years 7 & 8 

Jazz Band (Tuesday 3-4pm), years 9-11 

Ukulele Club (Wednesday lunchtime), years 7 – 9 

Friday Choir (Friday 3-4pm), years 9-11 

If your child is interested in joining a musical club, they are welcome to attend (whatever their abil-
ity) and see how they get on! 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cambournevc.org%2Fparent-carer-and-student-information%2Fextra-curricular%2FInstrument-lessons.php&data=05%7C01%7CCCollins%40cambournevc.org%7Caa754b7e4c064b9ae7dd08da91a8c5ca%7C7eeaedd6bf3
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fpages%2Fresponsepage.aspx%3Fid%3D1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVU3y9M7IyD5MhLp41ebbgI1UMzBFR0RaWVRBTzZEUkFDQUJaMkU4S0hZRS4u&data=05%7C01%7CCCollins%40cambournevc.org%7Caa754b7e4c064b9a
mailto:gpage@cambournevc.org




https://www.scambs.gov.uk/sportscamps


https://www.scambs.gov.uk/sportscamps




Reporting your Child’s Absence from School: 

If your child is unwell and unable to attend school you have a legal requirement to inform the 

school on each day of absence. Please email (thecollege@cambournevc.org) or call the 

school on 01954 284000 by 9am every day of the absence and leave a message clearly 

stating the reason for absence and the child’s full name and tutor group.  If you fail to inform 

the school, we are legally required to make contact with you, to ensure the child’s safety. 

Even if they have been absence on the previous day we cannot assume they are still at home 

poorly. 

Appointments: 

If your child misses registration for a medical or dental appointment, this is counted as an au-

thorised absence. Please give advance notice, ideally 2 school days, by emailing thecol-

lege@cambournevc.org with the dates and times the pupil is expected to be out of school 

and preferably with a copy of the appointment card/notification so that the absence can be 

authorised. As much as possible, pupils should be in school prior to/ after the appointment 

and out of school for as little time as possible.   

Prior notification ensures the Year team and Reception staff are aware of your child arriving 

late / leaving early and the necessary arrangements can be put in place. If your child needs 

to leave early for an appointment, they should inform their teacher that they need to be ex-

cused early and make their own way down to Reception. The Reception staff will try to help 

locate children for appointments, but we do not always have someone available to do a col-

lection from lessons.  

Planned Absence Request: 

For any planned absence which is not a medical appointment, please complete a planned ab-

sence request form. If possible, please submit this form two weeks before the absence. This 

will enable us to give you a response before the absence is taken. If a request for planned 

absence is not made, it is likely to be recorded as Unauthorised on your child’s attendance 

record.  

 

All pupils leaving early for appointments need to be collected by a parent to sign 

them out through our main Reception. 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cambournevc.org%2Fdownload.php%2FABSENCE%2520-%2520Request%2520Form%2520for%2520Planned%2520Absence&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cdad160019ca443cc314208d97e7e8142%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cambournevc.org%2Fdownload.php%2FABSENCE%2520-%2520Request%2520Form%2520for%2520Planned%2520Absence&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cdad160019ca443cc314208d97e7e8142%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0


Thank you for your continued support with your children’s 

return to school by sending them back in such smart uni-

form.   

Families who find it difficult to afford school uniform at 

any time should contact their Year team admin (details 

below), in complete confidence, so that a way forward 

can be found. 

 

Year 7 - Sam Tomlinson cam-year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 - Lorraine Lye  cam-year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 - Louise Boyd cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 - Mel Stanford  cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Year 11 - Kaleigh Blane cam-year11@cambournevc.org   

 

Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found on 

the school website. 

We currently have a large number of good quality second hand uniforms available for 

purchase at a discounted rate. Please complete the form:  Second-Hand Uniform Re-

quest and enter what uniform needs your child has.   

With evening reception hours (6pm to 9pm) each weeknight (during term time) there is 

an opportunity to organise a Covid safely-distanced visit to the school to ‘see before 

you buy’ at hours to suit you.  

Please email our evening receptionist Liz Staines to organise a time slot: El-

Staines@cambournevc.org 

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask them 

to check with their Year team office in the first instance, or 

please email thecollege@cambournevc.org so that we 

can arrange for your child to check our unnamed items. 

  

If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to look 

through our unnamed items to find something suitable for 

them, please ask them to go to their Year team office or 

email the College. 

mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year11@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Sam Tomlinson 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Lorraine Lye 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Boyd 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org |  

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

 

Students IT Support 
If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 

any issues with their iPads, please email cam-
support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 
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